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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Jim Love, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION ARTIFICIAL REEF SUBCOMMITTEE
Wednesday, May 29, 2013
City Council Conference Room A
9:30 a.m.

In attendance:  Commissioners Scott Shine (Chairman), Ralph Hodges; Waterways Coordinator Captain Jim Suber;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Jody McDaniel, Planning Department; Joe Kistel, Executive Director, Think It Sink It Reef It (TISIRI); Ed Kalakaukis, Chuck Darner, Jacksonville Offshore Fishing Club; Janie Thomas, Shrimp Producers Association; Bill Parker, In River Or Ocean/Clay Roberts Memorial Fishing Tournament; John Nooney, Aaron Scholten, Recreational Fishing Alliance; Payton Scheppe, Coastal Conservation Association; Sue Wilcox, Jacksonville Reef Research Team; Scott Wilson, Executive Council Assistant (Redman); Marilyn Allen, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 9:33 a.m. 
Jody McDaniel, Planning & Development Department, provided the Subcommittee with an update on the inshore reef projects.  She reported that the City had received two permits from the Florida Department of Environmental Protection for the two inshore reefs that the City proposes to deploy in the St. Johns River in San Marco.  A May 21st memorandum from the National Oceanic Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) indicated that the City should be in receipt of that agency’s approval in the next two weeks.  The first two inshore San Marco artificial reefs will be monitored for two years as a pilot project.  If the initial San Marco artificial reefs result in a successful venture, an additional five (5) artificial reefs can be deployed; ultimately, seven sites have been identified for deployments.  The CCA (Coastal Conservation Association) has identified and recommended the sites.  No deployments are allowed during the manatee season.
Captain Jim Suber reported on a recent meeting at Jacksonville University; the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the feasibility of reef balls.  Dr. Quinton White and Dr. Dan McCarthy were among the participants.  A consensus reached at the meeting was that reef balls are not as satisfactory for artificial reef material as broken-up concrete.  The reef balls are too heavy in weight; cost is another factor.

There are several options for sources of concrete.  At a previous Subcommittee meeting, Council Member Lori Boyer had suggested that we approach the Florida Department of Transportation about concrete debris from the road work now underway on Interstate 95, just south of the Fuller Warren Bridge.  Captain Suber said that it was his understanding that FDOT would be recycling that particular concrete debris.
Other suggested sites for staging areas for concrete were offered by John Nooney who suggested the JEA Southside generating station, the Shipyards and a site on Atlantic Boulevard.  Commissioner Scott Shine thought that it might be worthwhile to look into a JaxPort property in Talleyrand.  Aaron Scholten suggested JEA’s Northside generating station as a possible resource.

Payton Scheppe reported that Dr. Quinton White had indicated that an artificial reef consisting of broken concrete should be no more than four feet tall.

Jody McDaniel announced that the City hoped to start the inshore artificial reef program this winter.  We have the DEP permits in hand.  NOAA is moving forward on approval.  The Coastal Conservation Association (CAA) has committed to assisting with the necessary funding.  We are not there yet, though, because money is still a challenge.  Mr. Scheppe reiterated that CAA is committed to raising $50,000 ($25,000 per reef).  Jacksonville University is committed to monitoring the artificial reef sites with scientific studies to ascertain what grows at the site and other data.  The research alone is estimated to cost $5,000; a corporate sponsor will match the $5,000.
The Subcommittee turned to the naming process – what should be the policy and guidelines in the process on naming artificial reefs?  Jody McDaniel remarked that naming the reefs is a new undertaking for the City.  The reef permit holder is the entity that names the reef.  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston will research what guidelines the City has used in naming parks and other sites.

Ed Kalakaukis provided a brief history on how reefs had acquired names in the past.  Reefs have been named after individuals who have done a lot of work to promote and construct artificial reefs and  people who have donated considerable financial resources for the construction of artificial reefs.   Joe Kistel, Thinks It Sink It Reef It, wondered why we are focusing on the naming of artificial reefs at this point when we, in fact, do not actually have reefs anywhere near deployment.  Captain Suber suggested that we are talking about a process for future City permitted reefs.  

Janie Thomas, Shrimp Producers Association, thought that consideration should be given to naming a reef after Bobby Moore.  She also reported that the Shrimpers Association built a reef in the river and the site is reported to be one of the most successful fishing sites in the river, though she was reluctant to give any precise location of this particular reef site.

Jody McDaniel indicated that Assistant General Paige Johnston’s research will be significant in moving ahead with a process for naming guidelines.  It was Ms. McDaniel’s opinion that it was not necessary for the City Council to be involved with the process; the Waterways Commission’s input and vetting should be sufficient.  Captain Suber suggested that the City’s reef coordinator (Jody McDaniel position in the Planning Department) should be involved in the vetting process to make recommendations to the Waterways Commission.
In Public Comments, John Nooney had a problem with the Waterways Commission’s recent resolution recommending the naming of two artificial reefs; he felt that the City Council ought to be involved with the naming of artificial reefs.  He advocated that the name of an artificial reef should be: Jacksonville Downtown Citizens Reef.

Captain Bill Parker, In River or Ocean, indicated that he had spoken previously to the Waterways Commission on the idea of naming an artificial reef to honor the memory of a Bishop Kinney student who had been killed in an accident.  Clay Roberts had been an avid angler who fished in all of the areas of the river where reefs might be deployed.  In River or Ocean is prepared to donate or raise $25,000 toward the deployment of such a reef to honor the memory of Clay Roberts.

There being no further business, the Subcommittee meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Assistant (904) 630-1729
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